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Telegram of the Holy Father, signed by the Cardinal Secretary of State, for the victims of the
attack on the refugee camp of Mugunga

The following is the telegram of condolence for the victims of the attack on the refugee camp in Mugunga,
Democratic Republic of the Congo, sent on behalf of the Holy Father Francis by Cardinal Secretary of State
Pietro Parolin to Bishop Willy Ngumbi Ngengele, M.Afr., of Goma:

 

Telegram

HIS EXCELLENCY
BISHOP WILLY NGUMBI NGENGELE
OF GOMA

ON LEARNING WITH SORROW OF THE COWARDLY ATTACK PERPETRATED IN THE REFUGEE CAMP
OF MUGUNGA, HIS HOLINESS POPE FRANCIS WISHES TO BE CLOSE TO ALL THOSE AFFECTED BY
THIS ACT OF BLIND HATRED, IN WHICH MANY CHILDREN WERE NOT SPARED. HE SUPPORTS THE
INJURED AND THE GRIEVING FAMILIES WITH HIS PRAYERS, AND PRAYS FOR THE REPOSE OF ALL
THOSE WHO LOST THEIR LIVES. CONDEMNING ONCE AGAIN ANY ACT OF VIOLENCE TO RESOLVE
CONFLICTS - VIOLENCE OF WHICH THE POOREST AND MOST DEPRIVED ARE ALWAYS THE FIRST
VICTIMS - THE HOLY FATHER INVITES THE CONGOLESE PEOPLE TO KEEP HOPE ALIVE AND HE
EXHORTS ALL POLITICAL ACTORS TO WORK RESOLUTELY IN THE SERVICE OF PEACE AND
BROTHERHOOD. POPE FRANCIS IMPLORES GOD'S CONSOLATION AND BLESSINGS FOR ALL.

CARDINAL PIETRO PAROLIN
SECRETARY OF STATE OF HIS HOLINESS


